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In support of SB 212  
 
Christina Guebara 
Andale, KS  
KS HOUSE DISTRICT 90 
KS SENATE DISTRICT 27 
  
Chairman Hilderbrand and members of the Senate Public Health and Welfare 
Committee - 
 
Our second child that is almost two has a vaccine injury of severe Eczema. This is a 
baby that was healthy & didn’t develop any issues until after his 4 month vax. He first 
developed a large non healing spot in the middle of his back. Then came on a never 
ending ear infection that wouldn’t heal with 3 rounds of antibiotics & steroids. During this 
time we lost faith in the care from the pediatrician. We had transferred Dr.s from a 
pediatrician to our PCP who said he had been over vaccinated. The PCP said my son 
needed to forego his 6 month vaccinations to heal at this point. By stopping all RX, 
increasing frequency of chiro care & doing a heavy metal detox TRS spray our son’s 
ears cleared on his own. To this day he has yet to have another infection or illness after 
stopping vaccinations. 
  
However his skin developed severe Eczema spots everywhere after multiple Eczema 
RX, treatments, Dr.s, diets, changing things in our home environment to insure that 
wasn’t the cause has fully healed. The Dr.s say it’s something he will battle possibly 
forever but at least adolescent years. They definitely don’t recommend any vaccinations 
during a flare up because of what it triggers the body to do. Between that statement & if 
I told you the best proactive remedy was the heavy metal detox TRS spray & Chiro care 
what would your conclusion be? Over vaccinating by requirements, vaccine ingredients, 
etc.? How is this fair to our children? They don’t get to choose if they want to be an 
experiment! Why do we tolerate this as the “normal” with our children? 
  
After many hours of research & consults with specialists I was horrified with what I had 
learned. How many things had changed since our first child 7 years ago. How much 
variance there is in the manufactures, practitioner, etc. The connections between ear & 
upper respiratory infections, skin issues, etc. that we accept as normal but majority of 
the time coincides with a vaccine injections is appalling & unacceptable. 
  
The last thing they need is to be subjected to additional vaccines. The decision of such 
shouldn’t be determined by one department. The KDHE must not carry the authority to 
make blanketed decisions for every Kansas child.  We owe it to our children to do 
better. 
  
Sincerely, 
Christina Guebara 


